
Title: Mandate USI to change the time of Officer Reports at Comhdháil 

 

Student Council Notes: 

Comhdháil is a yearly event hosted by United Students of Ireland (USI) in which Student 

Unions and their delegates from all over the country attend to pass motions and mandates for 

USI officers. USI officer reports regularly occur on the last day of congress, right before the 

closing of Comhdháil. Having a time and space to ask questions about officer reports are 

crucial in ensuring there is accountability for USI officers and the work they have carried out 

throughout the year. 

 

Student Council Notes with Regret: 

Due to the placement of officer reports at the end of Comhdháil, there is no real facilitation of 

a space to question officer reports; the time is being used to thank officers for serving their 

term. While validating the work officers have done is important, the ‘Officer Reports’ section 

at Comhdháil is not the correct place for this. Council feels the officer reports would be better 

placed earlier during the week of congress so that delegates can question earnestly on their 

reports, and emergency motions could be developed based on the outcome of those 

discussions. 

 

Student Council therefore Mandates: 

The TU Dublin SU President brings this motion forward to National Congress and mandate 

USI to change the time of the USI Officer Reports at Comhdháil.  

 

Proposed by: Samantha Corcoran 

Seconded by: Aoife O’Brien 

 


